Attachment H2


REVIEW OF PRODUCT RULINGS 1999/2000

SUMMARY OF FINDINGS

Introduction

A specialised review of 17 product rulings issued in 1999/2000 was undertaken in July 2000.

Changes to prepayments provisions effective from November 1999 seek, in broad terms, to match the time of deductibility with the time the services are actually provided in relation to tax shelters.  As a consequence a number of projects were restructured, with promoters giving commitments in their applications as to the level of activity and expenditure to be undertaken by the project manager on behalf of the investor prior to the end of the 1999/2000 financial year (thereby giving the investor a deduction in that financial year).  The aim of the review was to ensure the activities were in fact carried out, as per the claims in the application, prior to the end of the financial year.

The 17 rulings were specifically selected on the basis that commitments were given for substantial work to be completed over a shortened timeframe.  That is, over a month or less in June 2000.

Results

For the 17 issued rulings reviewed, results were:

· one project did not proceed;

· in 14 cases all work was completed entirely in accordance with the ruling; and

· in 2 cases work was incomplete in what was considered to be minor respects.

Both projects where work was incomplete are located in Western Australia, and it is understood that wet weather was the cause of delays.  In all of the circumstances, the Tax Office view is that deductions continue to be properly allowable under the law to investors.

Patterns & Trends

It may  be that the changes to the prepayments law, together with commercial pressure to sell projects at the most advantageous time, has meant that some managers may have adopted ‘less than ideal’ horticultural practices (e.g. planting earlier than what might have been the ideal time).
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